W2 pennsylvania

@  DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

April 7, 2023
Re: Letter of Recommendation for Devin Luker
To whom it may concern,

I'm writing to express my support for Devin Luker's application for hire. As one of Devin's
supervisors during his student internship with Penn DOT District 11, | met with him frequently to
assign responsibilities and track the process of previously assigned projects. | was impressed
with his initiative and attention to detail. He was certainly a valued member of our team.

As an intern in our Press Office, Devin had a number of responsibilities. He wrote press
releases, relayed information between various departments, assisted in planning and executing
community events, as well as created several presentations for the management team. Devin
was especially skilled at video, photography, and graphic creation for the department's digital
media efforts. It became clear early on, that he was trustworthy to successfully execute
essential responsibilities in a timely manner.

Beyond being professional, Devin left a lasting impression with his go-getter personality. His
endless creativity and ability to lead a project with little direction will most certainly contribute to
his success as a professional.

In closing, I'd like to reiterate my strong support for Devin's application for hire. He is a talented
individual driven by a passion to produce quality work, making him a wonderful additional to any
team.

Please don't hesitate to contact me for any further information.

Thank you,

=

Yasmeen Manyisha
Safety Press Officer
PennDOT District 11
ymanyisha@pa.gov
412-429-5044

Engineering District 11-0
45 Thoms Run Road | Bridgeville, PA 15017 | 412-429-5000 | www.penndot.gov



